
This garden was dedicated in 1981 to my late husband Earl Miller, who was a great lover of the 

outdoors, as am I. In fact, we met in the summer time during a trip that my father and I took to Sequoia 

National Park and later in 1918, I married Earl. Earl had received his degree in Civil Engineering from the 

University of Colorado and his love for the outdoors eventually guided his choice in careers. After a brief 

period of working for the City of Long Beach following World War I, Earl partnered with George Sully. 

Their firm Sully-Miller became a major road building and construction company that paved some of the 


